UNAIDS Humanitarian Unit

Second Quarterly Report: April - June 2001

1. Peacekeeping Operations

The posts for the HIV/AIDS Policy Officers for all major UN peacekeeping operations are currently being announced and recruited starting with UNAMSIL (Sierra Leone) and following with UNMEE (Ethiopia/Eritrea), UNTAET (East Timor), MONUC (Democratic Republic of Congo) and UNMIK (Kosovo). The HIV/AIDS Awareness Card for Peacekeeping Operations, introduced officially on Thursday 28 June at the UN Security Council, will be tested initially in UNAMSIL in July. A core group (including UNAIDS and the UN Department of Peacekeeping Operations (DPKO)) has been identified to develop a baseline study and assessment analysis for the evaluation of the Awareness Card. The Awareness Card is a joint project with UNAIDS and DPKO funded by Norway and Denmark.

2. National Uniformed Services

UNAIDS undertook a mission to Rwanda and Burundi to assess the security aspect of HIV/AIDS placing particular attention on uniformed services including military, police and customs officers. A plan of action is currently being developed as a follow up to this mission. A mission to Ukraine will be undertaken in mid-August for the same purposes. 

3. UNGASS 

The UNAIDS Humanitarian Unit was actively involved with the preparations for the UN Special Session on HIV/AIDS (UNGASS). The Declaration of Commitments on HIV/AIDS which was adopted at the end of the Session contains a section on HIV/AIDS in conflict and disaster affected regions (see attachment) with important engagements regarding HIV/AIDS as a security issue including specific references to peacekeeping and national uniformed services. The statement delivered by Norway to UNGASS on Monday 25 June referred specifically to the security aspects of HIV/AIDS as well as to the HIV/AIDS Awareness Card for Peacekeeping Operations which Norway launched at the Nordic Peace Conference on 8 July 2001.

4. UN Security Council

The President of the UN Security Council delivered a statement (see attachment) on 28 June in follow up to resolution 1308 (2000) commending UNAIDS and DPKO for their efforts, particularly in regards to the HIV/AIDS Awareness Card for Peacekeeping Operations. The statement will be included as an official document of the Security Council. The Awareness Card was officially introduced and distributed to all Security Council members. 

5. HIV Testing Panel for Peacekeeping Operations

As a follow up to the recommendations formulated during the UNAIDS Expert Strategic Meeting in Sweden in December 2000, an informal meeting took place on 12 June in Geneva to identify substantial issues for the HIV Testing Panel for Peacekeeping Operations to be held on 17-18 September in New York. 

6. Public Information

The International Crisis Group has recently published a comprehensive report on HIV/AIDS as a Security Issue (www.crisisweb.org). The UNAIDS web site on HIV/AIDS and Security will be available at the end of July.

